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2018-2019 Contributors to Richard (Yogi) Crowe Memorial Scholarship Fund 
 

Annual report 

OUR MISSION: 
To award scholarships from the 

RICHARD (YOGI) CROWE 

SCHOLARSHP FUND to 

members of the Eastern Band of 

Cherokee Indians demonstrating a 

desire to pursue graduate or post 

graduate degrees. 

FRIEND OF THE FUND ($100 each year):  
Anonymous donors  
Kathleen Hutson 
Susan Jenkins 
Ray Don and Mary Jane Letts 
Harvey and Jaton` West  
Lucille Wolfe  
 
GIFT IN HONOR OF: 
Mary Herr by Ben and Gwen Bushyhead  
 
MEMORIAL GIFTS IN MEMORY OF:   
Nell Crowe by Mary Herr, Dr. Carmaleta Monteith, 
David and Anita Smith 
Dave Ensley by Dr. Carmaleta Monteith 
Susie Bradley Jones by Dr. Carmaleta Monteith 
David Ledford by Mary Herr and Jan Smith (Past 
grant recipient)   
Johnnie Ruth Maney by Dr. Reva Ballew (Past grant 
recipient), Mary Herr and Jan Smith (Past grant 
recipient) 
Mary Smith McCoy by Dr. Carmaleta Monteith  
Polly Rattler by Mary Herr and Jan Smith (Past grant 
recipient)  
Matthew Rose by Dr. Carmaleta Monteith  
Duffy Sampson by Dr. Carmaleta Monteith 
Kenneth “Gudger” Smith by Dr. Carmaleta Monteith 
Amanda Swimmer by Mary Herr, Dr. Carmaleta 
Monteith and Dr. Jennifer Thompson (Past grant 
recipient)  
Charlotte Taylor by Dr. Reva Ballew (Past grant 
recipient), Mary Herr and Jan Smith (Past grant 
recipient) 
 

MISCELLANEOUS CONTRIBUTIONS:  
Anonymous donor of stock  
Anonymous donors via AmazonSmile 
Anonymous donors via Facebook and Network for 
Good  
Dr. Reva Ballew (Past grant recipient) 
Boysie Fortez/Iroquoian Plumbing and Heating 
Supplies 
Tamitha “Sis” Fourkiller 
Mike Ginn (Past grant recipient)  
Gerri Grady (Past grant recipient)  
Mary A. Herr 
Caroline Luzene Hill (Past grant recipient) 
Tiana Melquist (Past grant recipient)  
Dr. Carmaleta Monteith 
Barbara Parker (Past grant recipient) 
Dwight C. Price 
David and Anita Smith  
Janet Smith (Past grant recipient) 
Fred and Sue Stephens   
L. Shannon Swimmer (Past grant recipient)  
Dr. Jennifer Thompson (Past grant recipient) 
Mary Wachacha  
Sarah Wachacha (Past grant recipient)   
Amy Walker   
Dr. Blythe Winchester (Past grant recipient)  
Yogi Crowe Scholarship Fund board members  
 
 
 



The Board of Directors is grateful to everyone for your contributions and especially to Dwight Price who makes regular 
monthly contributions and for his support over the   years.  
 
Donations by PayPal: 
The Yogi Crowe Memorial Scholarship Fund is pleased to announce that you can now make donations using 
PayPal.  Just go to our website – www.yogicrowescholarship.org and click on Donate.   
 
Donations by AmazonSmile:  
 The Richard (Yogi) Crowe Memorial Scholarship Fund is now registered with AmazonSmile as an eligible charitable 
organization.    When first visiting AmazonSmile, customers are prompted to select a charitable organization.   If you 
select the Richard Yogi Crowe Memorial Scholarship Fund as a charitable organization, the Scholarship Fund will 
receive a donation of 0.5% of the purchase price.  If you usually shop on Amazon.com, the Board of Directors of the 
Yogi Crowe Memorial Scholarship Fund encourages you to shop on AmazonSmile by going to smile.amazon.com and 
selecting our organization.   
 
Updating our Mailing List: 
If you have an email address you would like to share or if you want to be removed from our mailing list, please email 
maryherr2017@gmail.com or call 828-497-9498.   
 

Congratulations 

                                                                                               

 

Teresa Saint Maria 
(current grant recipient), 
Masters Science in 
Nursing (FNP), Western 
Carolina University 

Jessica Lambert (current grant 
recipient), Doctorate Veterinary 
Medicine, North Carolina State 
University 

 

Sunshine Parker (prior grant 
recipient, current board 
member), received the Alumni 
Promise Award from the 
University of Tennessee.  The 
Alumni Promise Award 
recognizes alumni 40 years of 
age or younger who have 
demonstrated distinctive 
achievement in a career, civic 
involvement, or both.  This 
award is presented to 
acknowledge alumni who are 
making a mark early in their 
career and show great promise 
for the future. 

 
 

TsaLiDi Sequoyah earned his Masters 
in Social Work and a career goal of 
his is to work with Native children 
especially those in foster care and 
adoption programs. After graduation 
he returned home to Cherokee and is 
currently working at the Family 
Safety Program as a Social Worker 
and member on the Integrated Child 
Welfare Team. TsaLiDi feels that 
keeping Native youth within their 
tribe is important to the child and to 
the Tribal Community. A goal of his is 
to help the youth he works with to 
have dreams and set goals and then 
work to achieve them. Future plans 
for TsaLiDi include obtaining his 
license as a Clinical Social Worker. 
He also hopes to return to school in 
pursuit of his PhD. TsaLiDi lives in 
the Yellowhill Community with 
Gabriella John and together they have 
two fur babies! 

 

Luke Swimmer lives in the 
Snowbird Community with his wife 
and two kids.  He grew up in the 
Big Cove Community.  Luke 
graduated with a Masters of 
Business Administration with an 
emphasis in Marketing and 
Management.  During the time in 
the program, he and his wife 
started a company named 
“Buffalotown Clothing”.  The skills 
Luke learned in his MBA program 
made finding resources to fund and 
manage the business fairly easy.  
Luke’s future plans include 
returning to North Carolina and 
finding work in an area that allows 
him to put his schooling and 
experience to good use, while also 
growing Buffalotown, and running 
for council in the Snowbird 
Community. 

 

Natalie Welch received her 
doctorate degree in Sports 
Management at the University 
of Tennessee in May 2019. 

mailto:maryherr2017@gmail.com


A Letter from Dr. Reva Ballew Reflecting on her 20 years as a Board Member 
 

I have had a relationship with the Richard Yogi Crowe Scholarship Fund (RYCSF) since 1991, 28 years. 1991 was 
the first year that I was funded during my doctoral program at the University of Tennessee-Knoxville. I received 
funding for the entire five years that I was there from RYCSF. This was before the Cherokee Harrah’s Casino when 
tribal educational funding was a far cry from what it is today.  The RYCSF was crucial in my success at UT and being 
able to complete my Ph.D. in Clinical Psychology.   

I joined the RYCSF Board in 1999.  When I started in 1999, I never imagined I would still be on it 20 years later. I 
have enjoyed being on the Board. I have seen many board members come and go and I have also served on other 
boards that I am no longer on. I have stayed on the RYCSF Board because it has become one of my passions. I have 
served as Treasurer, Vice-President for many years and most recently President for the past 7 years until Dr. Jennifer 
Thompson took over.  

As I look back on my 20 years on the RYCSF Board, I have seen many students funded and seen many EBCI members 
graduate from Masters, Doctoral, Medical and Law Schools. Since I began serving on the RYCSF Board, we have 
funded 107 students in the amount of $353,891.   I have enjoyed getting to know so many of our bright, educated 
enrolled members while they are pursuing their dreams. It has also been a pleasure to see them accomplish their 

dreams and live their desired professional lives. The majority of these individuals return to work for the EBCI or 
work with the EBCI helping to improve our tribe.  

The RYCSF is an unpaid board with minimal overhead. There is a perpetual endowment fund and the principal is 
not touched. The three times a year scholarship awards come from the interest from the endowment fund. The 
individuals who serve on the RYCSF do this because it is a labor of love. In fact, we even pay mandatory annual dues 
to the fund. Five of the current seven board members are former RYCSF recipients. You can be a part of supporting 
these dedicated, committed enrolled members in reaching for their dreams. You can make a one-time donation, a 
continuing donation or a memorial donation. We take any type of donation not just monetary donations. I want to 
say thank you to the Board again for allowing me to serve for the last 20 years. It has been a joy to give back to the 
organization that gave so much to me 28 years ago.  
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Board of Directors 
 

Dr. Jennifer Thompson, President                         Dr. Reva Ballew, Vice President                     Mary A. Herr, Secretary 

Tamitha “Sis” Fourkiller, Treasurer   Dr. Carmaleta Monteith     Sunshine Parker    Janet K. Smith    Shannon Swimmer         

 

For more information about Yogi Crowe and the Scholarship Fund, go to 

http://www.yogicrowescholarship.org 

To donate to the scholarship fund, please send in the pledge card located below. 

Richard (Yogi) Crowe Memorial Scholarship Fund Pledge Card 
 

In Memory of Richard (Yogi) Crowe, I wish to be an annual contributor to his Memorial Scholarship 
Fund to help more Eastern Cherokees attend graduate and postgraduate school. I hereby designate that I will be a: 
____ Friend of Fund ($100 each year) ____ Contributing Member ($250 each year) 
____ Supporting Member ($500 each year) ____ Sustaining Member ($1,000 each year) 
____ Contributor as Past Grant Recipient ____ Other____________________________ 
Name of Contributor: ________________________________________________________________ 
Address of Contributor: ______________________________________________________________ 
___________________________________________________________________________________ 
E mail address: ______________________________________________________________________ 
 

Please make checks payable to Richard (Yogi) Crowe Memorial Scholarship Fund, Inc. and mail 
to P. O. Box 892, Cherokee, North Carolina 28719. Contributions are tax deductible. 

Richard (Yogi) Crowe Memorial Scholarship Fund, Inc. 
P.O. Box 892 
Cherokee, NC 28719 

2018-2019 Scholarship Recipients 

A total of 107 Eastern Band of Cherokee Tribal Members have received the Yogi Crowe Memorial Scholarship since 1986. This 
2018-2019 year eight recipients received a total of $28,653 raising the total grants given to students over the years to 
$353,891. Here are the following scholarship grantees:  
 
Lucretia Hicks Dawkins-Masters Degree in Human Resources, Western Carolina University  

Carmen Johnson-Doctorate of Podiatric Medicine, California School of Podiatric Medicine  

Sasha Jumper-Masters Degree Social Work, Western Carolina University  

Jessica Lambert-Doctorate Veterinary Medicine, North Carolina State University  

Teresa Santa Maria-Masters Science in Nursing (FNP), Western Carolina University  

Kayla Smith-Masters Degree Legal Studies, Washington University, St. Louis  

Megan Smith-PhD Counseling Psychology, University of North Dakota  

Kendall Toineeta-Masters Degree Business Administration, University of Tampa  

 


